4/25/17
SVLM BOARD MEETING
PRESENT:  Frank Conner, Rebekah Schennum, Beverly Polk, Anna Barb, Shirley Maddox, Susan Fleming, Pastor Anna Havron., Pastor Mary-Louise, and Jeanie Coffman.
Pastor Mary-Louise opened the meeting with prayer.  Minutes were accepted as read.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Report is available on website.   
LUKE’S BACKPACK:   St. Paul’s UCC youth came out and were enthused to work in the program.  The backpacking is going well.  It was decided that SVLM will acknowledge all the volunteers and organizers of Luke’s Backpack and Good Shepard by having a Pot Luck Dinner May 23rd.  This will be our May Meeting with the Pot Luck Dinner beginning at 6:00 pm. 
FAITH COMMUNITY NURSE:  FCN in February had 21 visits, 37 emails, 5 cards, 2 meetings, 13 home visits, 1 was at the hospital, 7 Nursing Home- Assisted Living visits, 5 church services, and 1 funeral.  The Blood Pressure readings for March were 20 which were normal & 7 which were abnormal making a total of 27.  She wrote on Organ Donations, and May will be about Strokes.  Walk to Jerusalem began in January with 137 individuals signed up for the walk.  Not all miles have been turned in however; we made it to Jerusalem and looks like we’ll make it back home.  Follow us is continuing on the patient transport with Pastor Drebus being in contact with Jeanie.  SCMHC will be meeting Thursday, April 27th at the Café.  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  Regular meetings were attended. Good Shepherd Program is progressing well.  Senior Center has moved from Edinburg to First Baptist at Woodstock.  Bulletin inserts are being sent to accommodate the needs for that month.  Evaluation forms will be given to drivers (delivery people).  Provide universal bags and individual bags for homebound.
Talk is continuing on the Small Hand project.  We will be meeting this week and we will learn more and see how the packing is done.  There are a lot of volunteers with their church and community.  We are collecting information .  Diapers are delivered to Lamberts Storage and a private donor pays for this shipping and storage.  Hours are from 9:00 to 11:00 and 5:00 to 7:00 every Thursday.  We will check out the details and feel that we may able to handle this.
Rebecca is planning a “Lunch & Learn” luncheon meeting at Emanuel Lutheran Church on May 30rd at 12:00 noon.  Invitations are being sent to Pastors and extended to anyone interested in learning about SVLM.
It was decided to stick with the original logo; therefore not revision is necessary.
A draft of the membership letter was distributed at our April Meeting.  It was decided that Susan & Rebecca will “tweet and/or revise” the draft.  
The next meeting will be 23rd at Emanuel with a Pot Luck for all Volunteers which will begin at 6:00 pm.  This is to be a recognition meeting for volunteers.
Meeting closed  with the Lord’s Prayer.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Respectfully submitted, Anna A. Barb, Secretary
